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February 4, 2022 

Representative John Lively, Chairman 
House Committee on Economic Recovery and Prosperity 
Salem, OR. 97301 
 

RE:  HB 4040 
 

Dear Chairman Lively and Members of the Committee: 

On behalf of over 350 nonprofit organizations and individual members of our Coalition, 
we write to encourage you to invest in the continued recovery of Oregon’s cultural 
sector through the passage of HB 4040. 
 
The reality of the prolonged pandemic is reframing both the importance of arts, culture, 
heritage and humanities, and the question of the very survival of our state’s cultural 
assets.  The funding the state and federal government has allocated in the past has been 
the lifeline that has sustained our critical infrastructure to date. The sector is still 
extremely fragile with over 70% of our colleagues reporting the crisis having a severe 
financial impact which has brought closures, layoffs, furloughs, and other cost-savings 
measures across the state.   
 
We believe creativity is and will be critical for the health and recovery of all Oregonians. 
The cultural sector will play a large part in re-uniting our communities post-pandemic and 
re-building our collective spirit.  Despite the challenges, our members are bravely re-
imagining delivery of their artforms and working with their audiences to test new 
approaches.  We must undergird that process with enough financial support to make 
survival possible.   
 
Oregon is defined by its culture.  Our members are the leaders who surface it in our 
communities, bring it alive and make it accessible to all.  Large and small, urban and rural, 
tribal and indigenous – these are the roots of what it means to be an Oregonian.  Please 
help us preserve and sustain our arts and culture infrastructure. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

JS May, Board President 
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